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Teen Pregnancy Prevention Program. 10 We question whether Ms. Huber can independently 
select grantees without political or ideological bias. Granting the final decision-making authority 
over Title X awards to someone who prioritizes ideology over the well-documented public health 
gains associated with expanded contraceptive access raises major questions about the Trump 
Administration's commitment to health of the millions of women and families across America 
who rely on the Title X program. 

In light of the concerns described above, we ask that you provide a response to the following 
questions, as well as a briefing to Committee staff, by no later than April 17, 2018: 

1. Please provide a timeline detailing the sequence of events related to the drafting, revision,
and release of the 2018 FOA.

2. Please provide any communications between HHS and/or employees of HHS and outside
advocacy organizations that pe11ain to the drafting of the 2018 FOA.

3. Please provide an explanation for the substantial delay that occuned in releasing the Title
X grant application.

4. Who within the Department was responsible for final sign-off on the 2018 FOA?

S. At any point in the drafting process for the 2018 FOA, were HHS employees instructed
not to reference or to remove references to "contraceptives" and "contraceptive
services?" If so, who gave this instruction?

6. At any point in the drafting process for the 2018 FOA, did any HHS employees express
concern that the document neglected to reference "contraceptives" and "contraceptive
services?

7. Does the Department intend to enforce existing program guidelines, regulations, and/or
statutes pertaining to services that are required to be offered by Title X grant recipients?

8. Who within the Department was responsible for the decision to grant sole, final decision­
making authority regarding Title X grant recipients to the Deputy Assistant Secretary for
Population Affairs? Please provide a written explanation detailing why this decision was
made, as well as an overview of any analysis conducted regarding how this policy change
will impact the distribution of Title X grant awards.

9. On January 12, 2018, the former Deputy Assistant Secretary for Population Affairs,
Teresa Manning, left her post nine months after her appointment and was reportedly

10 Notes, emails reveal Trump appointees' war to end HHS teen pregnancy program, 

NBC News (Mar. 20, 2018). 




